# Little Forest News

Little Forest NURSERY SCHOOL

Date: Friday 13<sup>th</sup> October 2023









Issue 3

# Dear parents/carers,

### Topic:

The children have been learning all about space! We celebrated 'World Space Week' in Nursery by exploring what space is and the job of an astronaut. The children also had lots of fun creating their very own rockets. The class was fascinated by all of the planets and particularly enjoyed watching a video of astronauts walking on the moon!

### Harvest:

We have taught the children all about harvest festival and what happens during this time. Some of our children brought in tins of food and toiletries which were added to the school's collection. We learnt that harvest is celebrated by people across the country and they give thanks for all of the food that is grown on the land.

We also now have a lovely collection of seasonal vegetables for the children to observe and draw.

## Skills:

This term we have been developing many skills. The skills we have been focussing on have been our fine motor skills, managing emotions and sorting skills.

We have noticed a huge improvement in the way our children are able to manage their emotions. They have been using their communication skills to tell us when something is wrong or when they are feeling a certain emotion.

The children have also developed their fine motor skills by rolling play doh, using tweezers and by having access to a variety of mark making resources.

Just a reminder that next week is when we change book bags so please bring them in. It is also parents evening on Tuesday and Thursday. I will be posting the links for the online meetings on Class Dojo.

Miss Hickmans